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                      Congressman Dean Heller 
                   Second District of Nevada       
                                         _________________________________________________________________
                                         News Release
For Immediate Release:                                                                Contact: Stewart Bybee
Date: February 8, 2007                                                                                 (202) 225-6155
Heller Announces Verita Black Prothro as District Director
(Reno, NV) – Congressman Dean Heller (R-NV) named Verita Black Prothro as his District Director for Nevada’s Second Congressional District where she will lead the offices in Reno, Las Vegas and Elko.
“I am pleased to announce Verita Black Prothro as my new District Director.  Verita brings a wealth of knowledge and experience to my office and the people in my Congressional District will benefit greatly from her years of service. I truly feel fortunate to have someone of her caliber on board,” Heller said.
Verita Black Prothro comes from Senator John Ensign’s Northern Nevada office where she has served as his Northern Nevada Director for the last six years.   Before working for Senator Ensign she was the communications manager for The National Judicial College.  Prothro holds an undergraduate degree in journalism as well as a graduate degree in education.  She is a native Nevadan and an alumnus of the University of Nevada, Reno. 

“Verita’s talent and dedication are extraordinary,” Ensign said.  “I am confident that she will continue her commitment to the people of Nevada, and Congressman Heller is fortunate to have her leading his Nevada offices.”
Prothro accepted the position January 23rd and has been transitioning into her new role which will begin February 12, 2007.
###

